P. O. Box 751 Borger, Texas March 29, 1945

Mr. Amon G. Carter Fort Worth Star Telegram Bldg. Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

My husband, Captain Newton W. Lantron, has been a prisoner of war at Oflag 64, Germany, since September, 1943.

Since your son is also there, I am wondering if you have had any news of the boys since they were moved from Poland in January.

My latest communication from my husband was dated January 10 of this year.

I would appreciate very much any information you may have, since I have not been able to get any news about them.

Also, I would like very much to get a subscription to the Star-Telegram, since we have not been able to get one. We took the paper until the delivery was stopped. Therefore, I would be most grateful to you if you could help me obtain a mailing subscription if such is available.

It seems as if the time is not far when Germany will be out of the war, but, in the meantime, their war prisoners are in increasing danger. Let us hope and pray that they may be able to withstand the privations and return home soon.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Newton W. Lantren